

Opening Address by Kate Gilmore Deputy High Commissioner for Human Rights

Distinguished members of the Committee,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

As this is the first time that we meet, I would like to express my support for your work and my congratulations on the results you have achieved since the Committee's establishment, only five years ago. I am convinced of the importance of your work and the issue of enforced disappearance to the human rights system.

This 10th anniversary year of the Convention is an important year to reflect. The celebrations to mark the 10th anniversary of the Convention started earlier this year with your discussion of the "Contemporary Challenges" of the Convention. Celebrations continue in October with the General Assembly's **high-level plenary meeting**. The President of the General Assembly is charged with identifying the modalities for the event. We are awaiting further clarifications and will update you during the session.

Yet, notwithstanding all of our joint efforts, we should ask ourselves how much room for celebration exists as enforced disappearance continues to occur nowadays all over the world. Your annual report and that of the Working Group on Enforced or Involuntary Disappearances include clear data in this respect. Only over the past year, the two mechanisms received approximately 600 requests by relatives to take urgent action to find persons who disappeared. This figure is just the tip of the iceberg of thousands of cases which are never reported: either because of the security conditions do not allow to do so or because of lack of knowledge of the existence of international mechanisms that can be addressed.

I therefore believe that, while taking stock of the impressive amount of work accomplished in the past ten years, we have now to look at the ten years ahead of us, devising new strategies to protect disappeared persons and their families and guarantee the respect of the rule of law.

Another pressing priority, which I know is very much on your mind, is the improvement of the reporting rate. Almost 33% of States parties have not submitted their report yet within the two-year deadline provided for in article 29 of the Convention. The submission of the report by a State party is the first step in the constructive dialogue with the Committee, allowing for tailored, concrete and realistic recommendations which aim at redressing or improving the situation in the country. Also in this case a strategic approach of bilateral negotiations, coupled with the assistance that can be provided by the recently established treaty body capacity-building program, could lead to encouraging results.

On 19 December this year, a Conference of States parties will evaluate your work and decide on the future of this Committee. Whatever the outcome of that discussion, the Conference provides an impetus to reflect on how to meet these challenges of ratification and reporting – key steps in the process of eliminating the crime of enforced disappearance.

Chairperson,

Distinguished Members,

In Niger and Sri Lanka, thanks also the work of the Human Rights Advisers, the States ratified the Convention respectively in July 2015 and May 2016. In Yemen, OHCHR conducted a thorough review of the draft law on enforced disappearance which is now pending the ratification by Parliament.

OHCHR offices in Colombia and Mexico continued to advise victims on how to submit cases of enforced disappearances, through the urgent action procedure. The vast majority of these cases were ultimately registered by the Committee.

OHCHR offices in Colombia, Ecuador, Honduras, Tunisia, provided technical assistance to the States parties in the submission of their report to the Committee, as well as to civil society in the presentation of alternative reports. The OHCHR Regional Office for West Africa provided technical support to Burkina Faso in the preparation of its report to the Committee.

OHCHR is particularly active in Mexico. Action ranges from the advice to constitutional amendments on the general law on enforced disappearances, to protocols for the search of disappeared, to the special declaration of absence due to disappearances, and publications on enforced disappearance. Most of all, OHCHR staff in Mexico accompany day by day family members of disappeared persons, by helping in submission of requests for urgent actions, by requesting protective measures for them, and by actively searching for those who disappeared.

In concluding these remarks I wish you well for the work ahead of you during the forthcoming, challenging weeks. I would be glad to continue the dialogue that we started today also in the future. I look forward receiving updates on your important work which is vital for the eradication of enforced disappearance.



Opening Address by Kate Gilmore Deputy High Commissioner for Human Rights

Distinguished members of the Committee,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

As this is the first time that we meet, I would like to express my support for your work and my congratulations on the results you have achieved since the Committee's establishment, only five years ago. I am convinced of the importance of your work and the issue of enforced disappearance to the human rights system.

This 10th anniversary year of the Convention is an important year to reflect. The celebrations to mark the 10th anniversary of the Convention started earlier this year with your discussion of the "Contemporary Challenges" of the Convention. Celebrations continue in October with the General Assembly's **high-level plenary meeting**. The President of the General Assembly is charged with identifying the modalities for the event. We are awaiting further clarifications and will update you during the session.

Yet, notwithstanding all of our joint efforts, we should ask ourselves how much room for celebration exists as enforced disappearance continues to occur nowadays all over the world. Your annual report and that of the Working Group on Enforced or Involuntary Disappearances include clear data in this respect. Only over the past year, the two mechanisms received approximately 600 requests by relatives to take urgent action to find persons who disappeared. This figure is just the tip of the iceberg of thousands of cases which are never reported: either because of the security conditions do not allow to do so or because of lack of knowledge of the existence of international mechanisms that can be addressed.

I therefore believe that, while taking stock of the impressive amount of work accomplished in the past ten years, we have now to look at the ten years ahead of us, devising new strategies to protect disappeared persons and their families and guarantee the respect of the rule of law.

Another pressing priority, which I know is very much on your mind, is the improvement of the reporting rate. Almost 33% of States parties have not submitted their report yet within the two-year deadline provided for in article 29 of the Convention. The submission of the report by a State party is the first step in the constructive dialogue with the Committee, allowing for tailored, concrete and realistic recommendations which aim at redressing or improving the situation in the country. Also in this case a strategic approach of bilateral negotiations, coupled with the assistance that can be provided by the recently established treaty body capacity-building program, could lead to encouraging results.

On 19 December this year, a Conference of States parties will evaluate your work and decide on the future of this Committee. Whatever the outcome of that discussion, the Conference provides an impetus to reflect on how to meet these challenges of ratification and reporting – key steps in the process of eliminating the crime of enforced disappearance.

Chairperson,

Distinguished Members,

In Niger and Sri Lanka, thanks also the work of the Human Rights Advisers, the States ratified the Convention respectively in July 2015 and May 2016. In Yemen, OHCHR conducted a thorough review of the draft law on enforced disappearance which is now pending the ratification by Parliament.

OHCHR offices in Colombia and Mexico continued to advise victims on how to submit cases of enforced disappearances, through the urgent action procedure. The vast majority of these cases were ultimately registered by the Committee.

OHCHR offices in Colombia, Ecuador, Honduras, Tunisia, provided technical assistance to the States parties in the submission of their report to the Committee, as well as to civil society in the presentation of alternative reports. The OHCHR Regional Office for West Africa provided technical support to Burkina Faso in the preparation of its report to the Committee.

OHCHR is particularly active in Mexico. Action ranges from the advice to constitutional amendments on the general law on enforced disappearances, to protocols for the search of disappeared, to the special declaration of absence due to disappearances, and publications on enforced disappearance. Most of all, OHCHR staff in Mexico accompany day by day family members of disappeared persons, by helping in submission of requests for urgent actions, by requesting protective measures for them, and by actively searching for those who disappeared.

In concluding these remarks I wish you well for the work ahead of you during the forthcoming, challenging weeks. I would be glad to continue the dialogue that we started today also in the future. I look forward receiving updates on your important work which is vital for the eradication of enforced disappearance.



Opening Address by Kate Gilmore Deputy High Commissioner for Human Rights

Distinguished members of the Committee,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

As this is the first time that we meet, I would like to express my support for your work and my congratulations on the results you have achieved since the Committee's establishment, only five years ago. I am convinced of the importance of your work and the issue of enforced disappearance to the human rights system.

This 10th anniversary year of the Convention is an important year to reflect. The celebrations to mark the 10th anniversary of the Convention started earlier this year with your discussion of the "Contemporary Challenges" of the Convention. Celebrations continue in October with the General Assembly's **high-level plenary meeting**. The President of the General Assembly is charged with identifying the modalities for the event. We are awaiting further clarifications and will update you during the session.

Yet, notwithstanding all of our joint efforts, we should ask ourselves how much room for celebration exists as enforced disappearance continues to occur nowadays all over the world. Your annual report and that of the Working Group on Enforced or Involuntary Disappearances include clear data in this respect. Only over the past year, the two mechanisms received approximately 600 requests by relatives to take urgent action to find persons who disappeared. This figure is just the tip of the iceberg of thousands of cases which are never reported: either because of the security conditions do not allow to do so or because of lack of knowledge of the existence of international mechanisms that can be addressed.

I therefore believe that, while taking stock of the impressive amount of work accomplished in the past ten years, we have now to look at the ten years ahead of us, devising new strategies to protect disappeared persons and their families and guarantee the respect of the rule of law.

Another pressing priority, which I know is very much on your mind, is the improvement of the reporting rate. Almost 33% of States parties have not submitted their report yet within the two-year deadline provided for in article 29 of the Convention. The submission of the report by a State party is the first step in the constructive dialogue with the Committee, allowing for tailored, concrete and realistic recommendations which aim at redressing or improving the situation in the country. Also in this case a strategic approach of bilateral negotiations, coupled with the assistance that can be provided by the recently established treaty body capacity-building program, could lead to encouraging results.

On 19 December this year, a Conference of States parties will evaluate your work and decide on the future of this Committee. Whatever the outcome of that discussion, the Conference provides an impetus to reflect on how to meet these challenges of ratification and reporting – key steps in the process of eliminating the crime of enforced disappearance.

Chairperson,

Distinguished Members,

In Niger and Sri Lanka, thanks also the work of the Human Rights Advisers, the States ratified the Convention respectively in July 2015 and May 2016. In Yemen, OHCHR conducted a thorough review of the draft law on enforced disappearance which is now pending the ratification by Parliament.

OHCHR offices in Colombia and Mexico continued to advise victims on how to submit cases of enforced disappearances, through the urgent action procedure. The vast majority of these cases were ultimately registered by the Committee.

OHCHR offices in Colombia, Ecuador, Honduras, Tunisia, provided technical assistance to the States parties in the submission of their report to the Committee, as well as to civil society in the presentation of alternative reports. The OHCHR Regional Office for West Africa provided technical support to Burkina Faso in the preparation of its report to the Committee.

OHCHR is particularly active in Mexico. Action ranges from the advice to constitutional amendments on the general law on enforced disappearances, to protocols for the search of disappeared, to the special declaration of absence due to disappearances, and publications on enforced disappearance. Most of all, OHCHR staff in Mexico accompany day by day family members of disappeared persons, by helping in submission of requests for urgent actions, by requesting protective measures for them, and by actively searching for those who disappeared.

In concluding these remarks I wish you well for the work ahead of you during the forthcoming, challenging weeks. I would be glad to continue the dialogue that we started today also in the future. I look forward receiving updates on your important work which is vital for the eradication of enforced disappearance.



Opening Address by Kate Gilmore Deputy High Commissioner for Human Rights

Distinguished members of the Committee,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

As this is the first time that we meet, I would like to express my support for your work and my congratulations on the results you have achieved since the Committee's establishment, only five years ago. I am convinced of the importance of your work and the issue of enforced disappearance to the human rights system.

This 10th anniversary year of the Convention is an important year to reflect. The celebrations to mark the 10th anniversary of the Convention started earlier this year with your discussion of the "Contemporary Challenges" of the Convention. Celebrations continue in October with the General Assembly's **high-level plenary meeting**. The President of the General Assembly is charged with identifying the modalities for the event. We are awaiting further clarifications and will update you during the session.

Yet, notwithstanding all of our joint efforts, we should ask ourselves how much room for celebration exists as enforced disappearance continues to occur nowadays all over the world. Your annual report and that of the Working Group on Enforced or Involuntary Disappearances include clear data in this respect. Only over the past year, the two mechanisms received approximately 600 requests by relatives to take urgent action to find persons who disappeared. This figure is just the tip of the iceberg of thousands of cases which are never reported: either because of the security conditions do not allow to do so or because of lack of knowledge of the existence of international mechanisms that can be addressed.

I therefore believe that, while taking stock of the impressive amount of work accomplished in the past ten years, we have now to look at the ten years ahead of us, devising new strategies to protect disappeared persons and their families and guarantee the respect of the rule of law.

Another pressing priority, which I know is very much on your mind, is the improvement of the reporting rate. Almost 33% of States parties have not submitted their report yet within the two-year deadline provided for in article 29 of the Convention. The submission of the report by a State party is the first step in the constructive dialogue with the Committee, allowing for tailored, concrete and realistic recommendations which aim at redressing or improving the situation in the country. Also in this case a strategic approach of bilateral negotiations, coupled with the assistance that can be provided by the recently established treaty body capacity-building program, could lead to encouraging results.

On 19 December this year, a Conference of States parties will evaluate your work and decide on the future of this Committee. Whatever the outcome of that discussion, the Conference provides an impetus to reflect on how to meet these challenges of ratification and reporting – key steps in the process of eliminating the crime of enforced disappearance.

Chairperson,

Distinguished Members,

In Niger and Sri Lanka, thanks also the work of the Human Rights Advisers, the States ratified the Convention respectively in July 2015 and May 2016. In Yemen, OHCHR conducted a thorough review of the draft law on enforced disappearance which is now pending the ratification by Parliament.

OHCHR offices in Colombia and Mexico continued to advise victims on how to submit cases of enforced disappearances, through the urgent action procedure. The vast majority of these cases were ultimately registered by the Committee.

OHCHR offices in Colombia, Ecuador, Honduras, Tunisia, provided technical assistance to the States parties in the submission of their report to the Committee, as well as to civil society in the presentation of alternative reports. The OHCHR Regional Office for West Africa provided technical support to Burkina Faso in the preparation of its report to the Committee.

OHCHR is particularly active in Mexico. Action ranges from the advice to constitutional amendments on the general law on enforced disappearances, to protocols for the search of disappeared, to the special declaration of absence due to disappearances, and publications on enforced disappearance. Most of all, OHCHR staff in Mexico accompany day by day family members of disappeared persons, by helping in submission of requests for urgent actions, by requesting protective measures for them, and by actively searching for those who disappeared.

In concluding these remarks I wish you well for the work ahead of you during the forthcoming, challenging weeks. I would be glad to continue the dialogue that we started today also in the future. I look forward receiving updates on your important work which is vital for the eradication of enforced disappearance.